[image: image1.png]1SO 9001

Lexcel

Practice Management Standard
Law Society Accredited




[image: image2.emf]

	Our Ref:
LS/PLG/SOB/179236
	Telephone No: 07927 665 758   DOCPROPERTY DocOwnerTelephone \* MERGEFORMAT 

	Your Ref:

	Facsimile No:   DOCPROPERTY DocOwnerFax \* MERGEFORMAT 

	Date:
10 November 2020
	Contact: Aleisha Kaur


The Planning Inspectorate 
Rights of Way Section 

Room 3A Eagle

Temple Quay House

2 The Square 

Temple Quay

Bristol

BS1 6PN 

By email only: rightsofway2@planninginspectorate.gov.uk
Dear Sirs,
S257 ORDER - PEDDIMORE, WIGGINS HILL ROAD TO WISHAW LANE
We enclose herewith our referral to the Secretary of State, Planning Inspectorate for determination of a section 257 Public Path Order. Three objections have been received which the applicant has been unable to resolve. The Council therefore refer this matter to the Planning Inspectorate for determination. 
Should this case proceed to a hearing or inquiry, we confirm that the Council officers have the following dates to avoid:

1. 24th March – 29th March 2021; and
2. 10th June – 28th June 2021.
The Council confirms that if the Order is confirmed, then notice will be duly published and served by the Council. If the Order is not confirmed, then notice of this will also be published by the Council. 
The Council confirms that this is a Stopping Up Order only. It is not a Diversion Order and therefore no new route will be provided and ready for use prior to the confirmation Order taking effect. 
The land to which the Order relates is owned by Birmingham City Council who agree to allow the Inspector to access the land. The Inspector does not need to do anything else, they can simply visit the land as the land is open farmland with vacant possession, so no security permissions are required.
We confirm that there is no statutory designation of the land subject to the referral.  We also confirm that no statutory undertaker is affected by this Order. 

We confirm that this is an electronic submission only. 
We look forward to hearing from you. In the meantime, should you have any queries or require any further information then please do not hesitate to contact Aleisha Kaur on 07927 665 758.
Yours faithfully

Legal & Governance Department
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